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2018 CLERGY ADVENT DINNER 

Date: Monday, December 3, 2018 

Location: Aiea Korean UMC 

Time: 6:00 p.m. - 8:30 p.m. 

Cost: $20/person; free for 12 years old and under 

Gift Exchange: Bring a $10 value gift per family 

RSVP: November 19, 2018 
All clergy members and their families are invited to the 2018 Clergy Advent Dinner. Please 

reply by November 19th to the District Office through e-mail: info@hawaiidistrictumc.org or 

by mail at 20 South Vineyard Blvd. Honolulu, HI 96813. Make checks payable to: HUMU with 

the notation at the bottom, “Advent Dinner—name of pastor, # of dinners.”         

California-Pacific United Methodist Foundation  
The California-Pacific United Methodist Foundation has released a grant applica-
tion called the "Foundation Program Grant (focused on children & youth)," which is 
made only available for the South District & the Hawaii District for the upcoming 
year. The grant reward will be for one year and are primarily offered as "seed mon-
ey" for new ministries or for the revitalization of existing ministries. 
  
Please click on this link to begin the application process: Click here.  
Or you may go to the district website at: www.hawaiidistrictumc.org and find it in 
Resources.  

Application deadline is November 1, 2018. 
  
If you have any questions, please contact Dan Griffin, the President & CEO of the 

Cal-Pac United Methodist Foundation at dgriffin@cpumf.org or call (626) 568-

7347. 

https://s3.amazonaws.com/e-zekiel/sites/b4666882-51a8-11e5-9516-5a6ae2785c22/uploads/files/31560/1537823629407/Foundation_Program_Grant_Application.pdf
http://www.hawaiidistrictumc.org
javascript:void(0);
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Ministry Musings from the District Superintendent 

 

ANNUAL CONFERENCE MISSION STATEMENT:  

ώLƴǎǇƛǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ²ƻǊƭŘ ŀǎ tŀǎǎƛƻƴŀǘŜ CƻƭƭƻǿŜǊǎ ƻŦ WŜǎǳǎ /ƘǊƛǎǘϐ 

 In the midst of uncertain situations in the denomination, I have something to celebrate with 
you. I was inspired by the passion and dedication by the District Lay Leadersõ who had their 
meeting on September 22. They gathered together to discuss how to serve the church with-
in the denomination for the transformation of the world. Yes, we need a vision and goal for 
the mission and ministry of the church and the United Methodist Church. 
 
Mike Slaughter talks about, òThe Passionate Churchó and how to ignite the church and 
change the world. He said that the passionate church should be based on the Four Areas of 
Focus for all levels of the church and be designed to provide a way forward to revitalize the 
movement as follows: 

Developing Principled Christian Leaders 

Engaging in Ministry with the Poor 

Creating New and Renewed Congregation 

                  Improving Global Health 
 
I am sure that you heard about all four priorities that our conference mission prioritized 
since 2016. Our lay leaders engaged/discussed how to apply these things into their local 
church settings in their first Lay leadersõ gathering. I was not only inspired but also hopeful 
for the future of the church because of their enthusiasm and passion, even though we are 
still walking in the darkness.  
 
It is very difficult to keep our faith when things are uncertain. We ask ourselves, òWhat is 
faith?ó  Hebrew 11:1 defines faith as follows: òFaith is the assurance of things hoped for, 
the conviction of things not seen.ó However, sometimes this is very difficult to realize in this 
modern, complex life. When we are going through times of uncertainty, we are anxious and 
afraid. We are afraid because we feel like we have been abandoned by the love of God. We 
are afraid because the very foundation on which we stand seems to be crumbling away. Per-
haps we are afraid about our future, about what is going to happen to us, about our declining 
health, or about that of our loved ones. It is impossible to go through life without being anx-
ious and afraid at times. Surrounded by events and forces beyond our control, we become 
anxious and afraid.  
 
But donõt lose faith! We all need to focus on missional ministry which was given to us just like 
our lay leaders did last Saturday.   
 
It can be difficult to keep our faith in the time of uncertainty, however, if you have come to 
know what God is like, we could go on our journey of life with conviction and confidence.   

 
With my prayers and love, 

Rev. Se Hee Han 

Hawaii District Superintendent  
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Greetings, Sisters and Brothers of the Hawaii District United Methodist Churches 

 

Associate District Lay Leaders Minja Choe and Francis Fukumoto, are teaming 

with me to diligently work toward the Transformation Objectives for the United 

Methodist churches in the Hawaii District.  Our plan is to start by knowing how our local 

churches are being Christ’s hands and feet in the community and how our congregations are 

growing in their spiritual life, discipleship, and servanthood. 

 

On September 22, we held, for the first time, a Laity in Ministry gathering at Trinity UMC in 

Pearl City.  The purpose of the gathering was to have local church lay leaders fellowship and 

learn about each other’s ministries and missions.  Thirteen lay leaders from various churches 

attended, taking part in an inspirational worship service with Holy Communion and reflec-

tions by Minja, Francis, Lynn and District Superintendent Se Hee Han.  After worship, every-

one was assigned to a small group, where a questionnaire was used to guide discussions.  

We give special thanks to Rev Amy Wake, Trinity Praise Singers, and Linda Pohiva for their 

gracious hospitality and to Winnie Ching for helping to plan the event and facilitate a small 

group.  Thanks also to Ana Namoa, Matt Taufetee, Pastor Joe Yun and Jennifer Byerlie for 

their assistance.  

 

The questionnaire that guided our discussions has been emailed to the Lay Leaders who 

were not able to attend the event. It is also available on the district website at 

www.hawaiidistrictumc.org in Resources. Lay Leaders, please take some time to complete 

them and send them before Friday, October 5 by email to hawaiidistrict@calpacumc.org or 

by regular mail to Hawaii District UMC, 20 South Vineyard Blvd, Honolulu  HI  96813.  If 

you’re a Lay Leader and did not receive a questionnaire, please contact Lynn at wnlow-

an@gmail.gov or leave a voice mail with 808-753-2485.  Minja, Francis and I will compile all 

the responses to the questionnaires and use it for planning future District programs or 

events.   

 

We do this for the sake of our Savior Jesus Christ.  Thanks be to God! 

 

Keep alert, stand firm in your faith, be courageous, be strong.  Let all that you do be done in 

love.  (I Corinthians 16:13-14, NRSV) 

 

With warmest Aloha, 

Lynn Owan 
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* = Indicates Hosting Church, Color Blocks = Combined Churches Charge Conference  

This is the updated schedule of the Charge Conference dates with DS Se Hee Han. She would like to 

go over the accomplishments for the year, review his/her appointment request, and the goals for 

the next year. An assessment form for the clergy will be emailed, and each clergy-person AND the 

SPRC needs to complete it and hand in all necessary forms to the District Office 10 DAYS before the 

scheduled meeting.  Forms that require signatures, must have hand-written signatures. This is 

MANDATORY. Charge Conference forms can be found at www.calpacumc.org/chargeconference/ 

CHARGE CONFERENCE 2019 MEETINGS SCHEDULED 

CHURCH SPRC DATE CC DATE & TIME CHURCH SPRC DATE & TIME CC DATE & TIME 

Kam-Nam * 11/5/18, 5:30 pm 11/5/18, 6:30 pm Ala Lani * 12/2/18, After Svc 12/2/18, After Svc 

Calvary 11/5/18, 6:00 pm 11/5/18, 6:30 pm Kihei Tongan  12/2/18, After Svc 12/2/18, After Svc 

Trinity * 11/6/18, 5:45 pm 11/6/18, 6:30 pm Pacific Islanders 12/4/18, 5:30 pm 12/4/18, 7:00 pm 

Olive * 11/8/18, 5:30 pm 11/8/18, 6:30 pm Wesley * 12/4/18, 6:00 pm 12/4/18, 7:00 pm 

Wahiawa 11/8/18, 6:00 pm 11/8/18, 6:30 pm Kilohana 12/4/18, 6:30 pm 12/4/18, 7:00 pm 

Ewa Beach * 11/19/18, 5:30 pm 11/19/18, 6:30 pm Aiea Korean * 12/6/18, 5:30 pm 12/6/18, 6:30 pm 

Waianae 11/19/18, 6:00 pm 11/19/18, 6:30 pm Aiea 12/6/18, 6:00 pm 12/6/18, 6:30 pm 

Kailua * 11/20/18, 5:30pm 11/20/18, 7:00 pm Immanuel (ChST) 12/9/18, 7:30 am 12/9/18, 8:00 am 

Keolumana 11/20/18, 6:00 pm 11/20/18, 7:00 pm Guam (ChST) 12/9/18, 11:00 am 12/9/18, 12:00 pm 

First Tongan 11/20/18, 6:30 pm 11/20/18, 7:00 pm Guam Korean 
(ChST) 

12/9/18, 1:00 pm 12/9/18, 1:30 pm 

Hilo * 11/24/18, 10:00 am 11/24/18, 11:15 am Parker * 12/10/18, 5:00 pm 12/10/18, 6:30 pm 

Honokaa 11/24/18, 10:45 am 11/24/18, 11:15 am Kahaluu 12/10/18, 5:30 pm 12/10/18, 6:30 pm 

First * 11/26/18, 5:00 pm 11/26/18, 6:30 pm Kahuku 12/10/18, 6:00 pm 12/10/18, 6:30 pm 

Harris 11/26/18, 5:30 pm 11/26/18, 6:30 pm West Kauai 1/5/19, 10:30am 1/5/19, 11:00am 

Aldersgate 11/26/18, 6:00 pm 11/26/18, 6:30 pm Lihue UC 1/5/19, 3:30 pm 1/5/19, 4:00pm 

Christ * 11/27/18, 5:30 pm 11/27/18, 7:00 pm Kona 1/12/19, 10:00 am 1/12/19, 10:45 am 

Beautiful UMM 11/27/18, 6:30 pm 11/27/18, 7:00 pm Naalehu 1/13/19, After Svc 1/13/19, After Svc 

Honolua * 12/1/18, 10:00 am 12/1/18, 11:00 am Bethany  TBA  TBA  

Lahaina 12/1/18, 10:30 am 12/1/18, 11:00 am    

http://www.calpacumc.org/chargeconference/
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   Bits and Pieces 

§ Joyce Fiske, the spouse of former Hawaii District Superintendent Rev. Robert Fiske, has reached her 

journey on August 29th, 2018 and is now with the Lord. A memorial service will be pending at this time.  

§ Please lift up prayers for retired pastor, Rev. Roby Correa, who suffered from a heart attack. She is currently recov-

ering at Tripler Medical Center. 

§ Please pray for Rev. Johann Osias’ spouse,  Amy (Pamela De Pano-Osias), will have surgery scheduled on Septem-

ber 29th. Keep her in your prayers for a successful surgery and a quick recovery. 

§ Please pray for Rev. Emy Cruz’s grandson, Psalm David Cruz, who is still at Kapiolani Hospital in the Neonatal Inten-

sive Care Unit (NICU). He was born prematurely on Aug 21, 2018 and is expected to stay at the hospital until No-

vember.   

§ Please pray for those who were affected by the hurricanes and are suffering from the aftermath. 

Harris UMCΩs Annual Bazaar   
Saturday, November 3, 2018 

9:00 am - 1:00 pm 

20 South Vineyard Blvd. Honolulu 

For more info: (808) 536-9602 

 

 

 

There will be baked pies, ono noodles, shave ice, 

fresh produce, arts & crafts, used books, toys, 

plants, and many more for sale!  There will also be 

a silent auction and white elephant. 

All are welcome to attend! 

Just remember to bring your own bags. 

All the proceeds from the Bazaar will be given to 

mission projects outside of Harris UMC.  

TOP FOUR WORST, AND BEST,  

WAYS TO HELP AFTER A DISASTER 
By Susan Kim (www.umc.org) 

Resist the urge to jump from your couch and drive to the 

disaster site. When storms strike, often scores of people 

decide to drive to affected areas. The result? Clogged in-

terstates, a worsening gasoline shortage, and volunteers 

arriving in droves and diverting the attention of emergen-

cy personnel. What to do instead? When you watch or 

read the breaking news about a disaster, respond immedi-

ately – with prayer or a cash donation. 

Don't give the shirt off your back. Did you know that do-

nations of used clothing are commonly called “the second 

disaster?” When clothing piles up, it must be stored, 

hauled away or sorted by volunteers who could better use 

their time helping disaster survivors. Instead, cash dona-

tions help purchase needed items from local businesses, 

which boost an economy weakened by disaster.  

Don't believe that recovery takes only a few days. Well-

intentioned donors often give money or relief-supply kits 

only while a disaster is prominent in the news headlines. 

In fact, for a major disaster, recovery can take years. If 

donations dry up after a week or two, responders no long-

er have the resources to help survivors. Those survivors 

feel forgotten, and their recovery doesn't progress.  

Don't forget your own disaster preparation and train-

ing. If you want to respond in a safe, helpful way, seek 

disaster-response training and  learn how to prepare your-

self so you can respond should the need arise. Preparing 

can be as simple as forming a plan with your neighbor, or 

as involved as becoming a specialized responder who 

serves on a United Methodist Committee on Relief 

(UMCOR) Early Response Team. 

The next time disaster strikes, put your compassion into 

action through prayer, cash donations, relief-supply 

kits, training and volunteering. You will help disaster survi-

vors around the world.   

https://www.umcor.org/Search-for-Projects/Search-for-Projects
http://www.umcor.org/UMCOR/Relief-Supplies/Relief-Supply-Kits
http://www.umcor.org/UMCOR/Relief-Supplies/Relief-Supply-Kits
http://www.umcor.org/UMCOR/Programs/Disaster-Response/US-Disaster-Response/Training/Training
http://www.umcor.org/UMCOR/Support/Volunteer/Volunteer
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DISTRICT CALENDAR OF EVENTS FOR 2018 

Sep 29  Lay Servant Preaching 
Course  

Kahuku UMC 
9:30 am 

 
Nov 5 HUMU Executive 

Meeting  
District Office 
3:00 p.m. 

Sep 29 UMW Annual  
Celebration  

Christ UMC 
8:30 am 

 
Nov 5 Charge Conf.  

(Kam Nam, Calvary) 
Kam Nam UMC 
5:30 pm 

Oct 6, 13, 20, 
27  

Lay Servant Preaching 
Course  

Kahuku UMC 
9:30 am 

 
Nov 6 HCOM  District Office 

9:00 am 

Oct 9  Citizen Workshop  First UMC 
9:00 am 

 Nov 6 Charge Conf.  
(Trinity) 

Trinity UMC 
5:45 pm 

Oct 14-18 Strength for the  
Journey 

Camp Mokuleia 
4:00 pm  Nov 8 Charge Conf.  

(Olive, Wahiawa) 
Olive UMC 
5:30 p.m. 

Oct 26  UMW D”LTE Training 
Event TBA   Nov 10 HUMU Meeting  Komuro Lounge 

9:00 am 

Oct 27  UMW Annual Celebra-
tion Cal-Pac Kum Ran UMC, CA  Nov 19  Charge Conf,  

(Ewa Beach, Waianae) 
Ewa Beach UMC 
5:30 pm 

Nov 1  DPAS  District Office 
5:30 pm  Nov 20 

Charge Conf. 
(Kailua, Keolumana, 
First Tongan) 

Kailua UMC 
5:30 pm 

Nov 3 Harris Bazaar  Harris UMC  
9:00 am  Nov 22-23 Thanksgiving  District Office closed 

Nov 4  Christ UMC’s  
115th Anniversary Christ UMC   Nov 24 Charge Conf. 

(Hilo, Honokaa) 
Hilo UMC  
10:00 am 

If you would like us to promote your event or extend congratulations, or if you have a prayer request 

to lift up to our District churches, please email to hawaiidistrict@calpacumc.org by the third Monday 

of each month. Thank you! 


